Dear Dr. Dermody
 

I understand you are heading up a committee to consider the introduction of disclosure of commissions on risk products.
 

As a practitioner selling risk products since 1976 I find it amazing that it is even being considered let alone being attempted to be put into practice.
 

Despite all the best endeavours of Governments, ASIC, FRSA etc. I find now, as I did in 1976 that people still only want to know what the cover is, when will I get paid and how much will it cost.
 

In earlier times as an ex chapter president/secretary of the now  AFA I have been and always will support the need to ensure that practitioners remain open and honest within their practice with dealing with the public and find no room in this industry for those that do the "wrong thing".
I supported change and the introduction of disclosures, training, education etc. that has preceded this date and I believe that the system as it stands at present has certainly assisted in "weeding" out the undesirable elements in the industry.
 

I cannot support though, the introduction of commission disclosures and can see not the slightest reason for doing so.
 

Having been in practices for 26 plus years I still find it almost impossible to do a direct comparison of products due to the wide range of ways in which companies produce their products and it seems to me that unless you are prepared to put everyone on the same base then this is not able to be done.
The disclosure of commission is a complex issue and to disclose this would be an extremely difficult job.
 

What about the cost to me in running my practice? Do I then disclose to all and sundry the salary of my personal assistant and my administration manager?
What about rentals, leases, superannuation, Workcover and all the other incidental costs associated with the running of my practice.
 

You can't disclose one without the other as if I was to earn $500 from the sale of a product this is not the real profit I would receive.
 

If I sell a product and a claim arrises the commission I receive does not, in any way shape or form have a detrimental effect to a client. As such how can it have any effect on them? 
 

As this issue has been around for a while I have asked clients if it would effect them or their decision to purchase if this was disclosed and every one of them advised that it would not influence them one bit. The trust and faith built up with Clients accounts for much.
Based on my experience of this it seems to me that this issue is driven by someone with a point to prove rather then checking with genuine consumers.
 

Why direct attention to the adviser who has no commission input to companies on rates, costs, commissions etc.and there is little or no disclosure requirements placed on life offices for the profit margins they are making from the risk products.
 

How can disclosure of a commission be of any help to a consumer as it does not provide information on the relevant cost structures of competing products.
 

As a Life Broker representative with the availability of many products to consider do you think that I sit here and work out which products are going to pay me the most dollars?
I would like to think that as one of the survivors in the industry, and the majority that are still in practice are in the main, the people that the Government would like to continue as they have proven their worth and honesty by embracing all that has gone before them.
 

Having been around so long I can tell you that with the introduction of many of the enforced rules and regulations it has driven many good advisers out of the industry.
This cannot be good for the long term for society in general.
 

We are able with some companies and products to reduced the "commissions" to nil or a reduced margin. Having discussed this with the relevant companies they have indicated that the premium would not alter any further no matter what the reason as they have rated the product on a margin that is necessary for them to compete and have a profitable product.
 

Given the above and that there is very little difference in the overall premium this in itself would appear to be reason enough for commission not to be disclosed.
 

It appears to me that if you are going to make me disclose my commission then as a consumer of other goods, I.e. white goods, motor vehicles, clothes, or service stations who sell petrol or anything else that I wish to purchase then I am entitled to know what they are earning from my custom also.
 

I do not usually get involved by writing these types of letters as I am flat out trying to look after my clients needs but believe that this issue is such a furphy that it deserves a response.
I can see absolutely no benefit for anyone in having my commissions disclosed.
If I was able to control the gross commissions that I can earn from the respective companies then the issue may be different.
Given that I cannot then the issue is not relevant.
 

As a self employed person why should my commissions be disclosed when one of my competitors I.e. a salaried employee doesn't. The organisation that that salaried employee works for receives commissions but the employee doesn't. This gives them an unfair advantage.
 

If the Govt. wish to continue to revise and introduce other measures into the industry I could think of plenty that needs doing well in advance of this irrelevant one.
 

In conclusion I may not have put this submission in a way that is appropriate to your committee however I have attempted to let you know my feelings.

 

I trust this submission is accepted in the spirit in which is has been written.

 

Yours Sincerely
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